
December 10, 2014 

Requiescat  in  pace: 

† Fr. Ignacio Morrás, former Pastor of St. Kevin Church, passed away on Nov. 27 at the age of 88. 

† Fr. Juan M. Dorta-Duque, former Director of the Belen Alumni Association of Jesuit Schools from Cu-

ba and Miami, passed away on Dec. 5 at the age of 92. 

† Sister Conleth “Connie” Brannan, SSJ,  co-founder of the Schott Center, passed away on Nov. 9 at 

the age of 87. 

† Mrs. Yobana Maria Contreras , sister of Fr. Wilfredo Contreras, Pastor of St. Martha Church in Mi-

ami Shores, passed away on Nov. 25 at the age of 36.  

† Deacon Nicholas Costea, who served faithfully for years at St. Malachy Parish, passed away on 

Dec. 6.  

† Mrs. Beverly Nencetti, sister of Goretti Anthony, who works at the Metropolitan Tribunal, passed 

away on Nov. 19.  

New Appointments for Permanent Deacons: Effective Dec. 6 

Deacon Blaise Augustin – to St. Elizabeth of Hungary, Pompano Beach. 

Deacon Nestor Cardenas — to St. Bonaventure, Davie. 

Deacon John Armando Clarke — to St. Mary Magdalene, Sunny Isles Beach and Respect Life Office, 

Broward. 

Deacon James Thomas Dugard — to St. Louis, Pinecrest and Respect Life Office, Dade. 

Deacon Santos Feliciano — to St. Agatha, Miami. 

Deacon Jose Felipe Gomez – to St. John Neumann, Miami. 

Deacon Juan Enrique Gonzalez — to Our Lady of the Lakes, Miami Lakes. 

Deacon Javier Inda — to Blessed Trinity, Miami Springs. 

Deacon Hector Agustin Norat — to St. Agatha, Miami. 

Deacon Jose Antonio Santos Jr. – to St. Patrick, Miami Beach. 

Deacon Alfredo Jose Valle — to St. John Bosco, Miami. 

Deacon Mark Phillip Westman — to St. Augustine Parish and Catholic Student Center. 

Deacon Carlos Adrian Zapatero — to Holy Rosary-St. Richard, Palmetto Bay. 



Ramón Pané Foundation Lecture Series with Archbishop Octavio Ruiz Arenas: 

The Ramón Pané Foundation has invited Archbishop Octavio Ruiz Arenas, Secretary of the Pontifical 
Counsel for the Promotion of the New Evangelization, to participate in two lecture series in Spanish on 

the topic of: The New Evangelization in the Evangelii Gaudium. 

The dates for these lectures are: 

Wednesday, Feb. 4 at the Southeast Pastoral Institute, SEPI. The lecture will be for priests, deacons, 

and religious, and will take place from 10 a.m. to noon (lunch included).  

Thursday, Feb. 5 at 7 p.m. at the Chapel of Corpus Christi Parish in Miami. The lecture will begin with 
an interview to Archbishop Ruiz Arenas followed by a presentation on the topic “Catechesis and Reality 

Augmented by Pictorial Art”. The lecture is open to all lay members interested in the topic. 

Why Catholic? / ¿Por qué ser Católico? 

Dates for the second training session for leaders have been published. Please check the calendar for 

available dates: 

Monday,  
Jan 5 

Tuesday, 
Jan 6 

Wednesday,  
Jan 7 

Thursday, 
Jan 8 

Friday,  
Jan 9 

Saturday,  
Jan 10 

Sunday,  
Jan 11 

Our Lady of 
Lourdes 

Immaculate  
Conception 

Our Lady Queen of 
Heaven 

Various  Various St. Thomas Uni-
versity 

La Salle 

Parish Hall 
 Spanish 

10:00 AM – 
12:30 PM 

Holy Family Parish 
Hall 

Spanish 
10:00 AM – 
12:30 PM 

  

  St. Louis 
Church 

Hospitality A 
(25) 

Spanish 
10:00 AM – 
12:30 PM 

ADOM 
Pastoral Cen-

ter 
Coleman Car-

roll 
Spanish 
10:00 – 

12:30 PM 

Dooner Hall 
201 (96) 
Spanish 

10:00 – 12:30 
PM 

  

Bishop Hall 
English 

10:00 AM– 
12:30 PM 

Santa Ana Hall 
English 

10:00 AM – 
12:30 PM 

  

  St. Louis 
Church 

Hospitality C 
(40) 

English 
10:00 – 

12:30 PM 

St. Martha 
Parish Hall 

English 
10:00 – 

12:30 PM 

Room 203 (30) 
English 

10:00 – 12:30 
PM 

Learning Cen-
ter 

English 
12:00 – 2:30 

PM 
  

E V E N I N G 

St. Bernadette 
Hall 

Spanish 
7:00 – 9:30 

PM 

Holy Family Parish 
Hall 

Spanish 
7:00 – 9:30 PM 

  

Parish Hall 
Spanish 

7:00 – 9:30 PM 

St. Augustine 
Parish Hall 

(100+) 
Spanish 

7:00 – 9:30 
PM 

St. Boniface 
Parish Hall 

Spanish 
7:00 – 9:30 

PM 

Dooner Hall 
201 

Spanish 
2:00 – 4:30 PM 

Learning Cen-
ter 

Spanish 
(Webinar) 

3:15 – 5:45 
PM 

Expansion Hall 
English 

7:00 – 9:30 
PM 

Santa Ana Hall 
English 

7:00 – 9:30 PM 
  

Assembly Hall 
English 

7:00 – 9:30 PM 

St. Augustine 
Parish Lounge 

(35) 
English 

7:00 – 9:30 
PM 

St. Bartholo-
mew 

Parish Hall 
English 

7:00 – 9:30 
PM 

Room 203 
English 

2:00 – 4:30 PM 

  



March for Life: 

The Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry invites youth groups and young adult groups to join its 
pilgrimage to Washington DC for the “March for Life”. The trip is from Jan. 21 to Jan. 23, 2015, with 
the “March for Life” taking place on Jan. 22nd.  The cost for the trip, including airfare and two nights at 
the Hyatt Regency in Washington DC is $450 for youth (quad capacity) and $550 for adult leaders 
(double capacity). There are accommodations available for 30 participants, including both youth and 

chaperones.  The deadline to reserve a spot is December 12th at noon. 

If you are planning to lead your own parish or other group on a pilgrimage to the March for Life, 
please let the Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry know, as efforts are being made so all can 

walk together in the march. 

World Youth Day: 

The travel details for the Archdiocese of Miami pilgrimage to Krakow, Poland for World Youth Day 
2015 are now available.  A live webinar was held on December 9th to present an overview of WYD 
and our travel package options; the recording of the webinar is available for download on the ADOM 
Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry site. In addition to parish groups, there will be an Archdioce-
san group as well, so that even if your parish only has one or two youth or young adult pilgrims, they 

can participate. 

Regional gatherings for Youth Ministers: 

In January, the Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry will begin hosting quarterly gatherings for all 
those who work in Youth Ministry. These are opportunities to meet with your fellow youth workers, share 
resources, ask questions of each other, and grow together in your work in this very important ministry. 
The gatherings are divided by deaneries and will be in the evenings, from 6:30 p.m. to 8 p.m.  If you 
would like to host the first session for your deanery, please contact Rosemarie Banich at 

rbanich@theadom.org  

Northeast Broward  Jan. 27, 2015 

Northwest Broward           Feb. 19, 2015 

South Broward  Jan. 8, 2015 

East Dade   Feb. 11, 2015 

Northeast Dade  Jan. 6, 2015 

Northwest Dade  Jan. 15, 2015 

South Dade   Jan. 7, 2015 

West Dade   Feb. 10, 2015 

Youth Ministry 101: 

All those who work with youth, whether staff or volunteer, are encouraged to attend our first archdioce-
san training, Youth Ministry 101, to be held at the Pastoral Center on Feb. 7 beginning at 9 a.m. and 
concluding with the celebration of Mass at 5 p.m. The registration fee to cover meals and materials is 

$30, with an early bird discount of $5 if registered by Jan. 17th. There is also a parish discount for  

http://www.miamiarch.org/CatholicDiocese.php?op=Youth
http://www.miamiarch.org/CatholicDiocese.php?op=Youth
mailto:rbanich@theadom.org


those who register three or more participants from your parish the cost per person is $20 (prior to Jan. 

17th).   

For more information on any of these activities, please contact Rosemarie Banich at 305-762-1189 or 

rbanich@theadom.org.  

Fully Engaged Mentor Couple webinar trainings:  

Fully Engaged is offering web-based trainings for both new and experienced pre-marital inventory 

facilitators. 

New Premarital Facilitators: Webinar trainings on Jan. 17th or March 21st.  Trainings will be held from 
10 a.m. to 5 p.m. EST (9 a.m. – 4 p.m. CST) with a 45-minute break in between. Participants will be 
able to ask questions and interact with instructors via live chat during the webinar. The first half of the 
training is an overview of the Fully Engaged program: specifically how to use the materials with expla-
nations of the various discussion areas unique to the program. The second half of the webinar contains 
interactive and collaborative discussions on how to address special areas of concern such as contracep-
tion, cohabitation, natural family planning, etc. with the engaged couple.  Experienced pre-marital in-
ventory facilitators are invited to attend this training as well, but may opt out of this portion of the 

training. 

Experienced Pre-marital Facilitators: Web-based training on Feb. 17th, April 14th, or May 5th from 
7:30 - 9:30 p.m. EST (6:30 to 8:30 p.m. CST). This training will include basic instructions on the use of 

the materials and will highlight the areas unique to this pre-marital inventory tool. 

Cost/ Materials: While there is no fee for the webinar training, a full set of materials are required for 
each individual or couple participating in the training (Facilitator’s Guide, Couple’s Workbook, Invento-
ry Booklet and handouts are $39.50 plus shipping). Reminder: Please allow extra time for materials 

shipment. 

REGISTRATION: For more information or to pre-register for any of the trainings, contact Kristin at 
fe@gw.stcdio.org or (320) 252-4721 and copy mvargas@theadom.orf. Registration deadline is one 
week prior to the training date.  

These trainings are in ENGLISH. Stay tuned for Fully Engaged trainings in SPANISH.  

Anniversaries Mass:  

The Office of Marriage and Family Life’s annual Wedding Anniversaries Mass with Archbishop Thomas 
Wenski celebrating couples who have been married 25, 50 or more years will be on Feb. 14th at St. 
Mary Cathedral; 4 p.m. photos with Archbishop Wenski; 5:30 p.m. Vigil Mass with certificates present-
ed. Registrations will open soon at each parish. Please watch for parish announcements once the regis-

tration process is in place. 

Subscribe to our mailing list: 

Are you a parish not yet on our mailing list? Contact mvargas@theadom.org  

mailto:rbanich@theadom.org
mailto:fe@gw.stcdio.org
mailto:mvargas@theadom.orf
mailto:mvargas@theadom.org


Announcements: 

Free to a parish or school: Sister Carol Wells, SSJ, long time art teacher, has a spare potters Brent—
Oak Hill traditional kick wheel (200 lbs). If interested please call Jeanette for more information (904) 

824-9100 or email jeanetteghioto@ssjfl.org.  


